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Minutes

PRESENT:
Donna Floyd (Chair), Jason Berner, Helen Kalkstein, Wayne Organ, Jennifer Ounjian, Kenyetta Tribble, Wendy Williams

I.  Perkins Grant Update
Wayne reported that the college received enough money from the Perkins grant to purchase the CurricuNet SLO module and to update it through 2015.  The college would begin paying approximately $2,000 per year for the updates beginning 2016.  Rick Ramos wrote the grant and Donna will congratulate him on this achievement.  

The SLO module will be demonstrated at the May 7, 2012 SLO Coordinating Committee meeting.  Donna asked Wendy to keep the CurricuNet Committee apprised of everything she’s doing concerning the SLO module.  James Eyestone should set up the demo on May 7.
Wendy gave a brief demonstration of what the SLO module would look like.  The hope is that the SLO module will generate reports; e.g. automatically indicate courses that lead to a degree.  Reports like this could be used by the Budget Committee, Planning Committee, etc.  The reports should be printed out and the data used in all decisions being made.

Wendy answered many questions.  Training on CurricuNet will begin on April 30 from 2:00 – 5:00 p.m. in the computer lab in the skills center.  Jason will send invitations soon for this training.  All members of the CIC will be required to attend the training.  Deans and perhaps department chairs should be invited.  The first training will be for the people who will have to explain it to everyone else.  It will be a training for the trainers.  This training won’t include training on the SLO module.  It needs to first be ascertained if CurricuNet can actually perform the function of the SLO module.  The plan is for CurricuNet to be implemented in fall 2012.

Donna also mentioned that Wendy has created a spreadsheet showing the GE core competencies tally.  Mary Healy has posted the spreadsheet on the S-Drive in the SLO folder.
II. Fall 2012 SLO and Assessment of Learning Status Report
It appears that the Accrediting Commission won’t visit CCC in the fall, but the college must submit a report by October 15, 2012.  The first part of the report asks for numbers and the report requires evidence.  The report also asks for narrative regarding the accreditation standards.  Donna will look closer to determine how extensive it is.  
It was announced at this point that Dr. Denise Noldon will be the new CCC President.

College Council approved the timeline and committee structure for the accreditation self-study.  This will be on the May 21, 2012 agenda.  Wayne is working with Donna on the self-study.  Donna will go to the various committees to advise on the timeline, committee structure, etc., and to garner support from the members of the various committees.  This will be discussed in more depth at the May 21 meeting.  
The self-study is due to the Accrediting Commission in October 2014.  Donna asked everyone to review the documents regarding the SLO report that’s due in October 2012 as time allows.  Wendy said there is no evidence for some of the things being asked for in the SLO report.  The Accrediting Commission wants evidence of institutional changes made due to SLO Assessment results.  There must also be evidence that there is dialogue regarding SLO Assessment results.  The Division Meetings Minutes can be evidence as long as they reflect that there was dialogue about the SLOs.  This will also be discussed at tomorrow’s Deans Meeting.  It was suggested that part of the fall All College Day should be devoted to SLO dialogue.  The President’s Cabinet creates the All College Day agenda and Wayne said he will push for this at President’s Cabinet.

III. Efforts Made by Lynette Kral to Improve SLO Assessment Progress
Wayne reported to date, Lynette Kral has inactivated five courses and there are 20 additional courses that will be inactivated.  She is working very hard to get the outstanding courses assessed.  Lynette is doing all the CIC paperwork for inactivating courses.   
The meeting adjourned at 4:45p.m.
Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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